
BEECH HILL NEWS 
Friday 27th June 

Farewell Announcement - Miss Yasmeen 
 

It is with mixed emotions that we share the news that Miss 
Yasmeen (or as some of you may know her Miss Amin), our school   
receptionist, will be leaving us on Friday 27th June after 17 years of 

dedicated service to the children and parents of Beech Hill School. 
 

During her time with us, Miss Yasmeen has made an incredible      
impact on our school community through her commitment and       
support of our students, families and staff. 

 
While we are extremely sad to see Miss Yasmeen go, we are also excited for her next  

chapter and wish her all the very best in the future. 

Beech Hill School 
Mount Pleasant Avenue  
Halifax      
HX1 5TN      
Tel: 01422 345004  
Website: www.beechhillschool.co.uk  
Email:     admin@beechhillschool.co.uk 

Rounders Competition 
 

On Tuesday 17th June, a group of KS2 children took part in a rounders competition which 
was held at the OSCA Foundation and organised by EdStart. It was the first time Beech 
Hill were competing in a rounders event and, with only two training sessions behind them, it 

was going to be interesting to see how they would get on.  
 

There were 16 teams, split into groups of four with the winner of each group going on to 
the semi-final, followed by the final. Our boys breezed through the group stages and semi-
final without losing a single match. They were amazing both tactically and technically. We 

played against Cliffe Hill School in the final who turned out to be our toughest opponents 
and it finished in a tense draw. An outright winner was needed so we went on to play for a 

golden rounder where we eventually fell short.  
 
An outstanding achievement to have entered as    

novices and finished as finalists! Their achievements 
didn't go unnoticed with the organisers, various 

spectators and the headteacher of Cliffe Hill     
complimenting and congratulating them throughout 
the tournament.  

 
Well done to everyone involved.  

 

http://www.beechhillschool.co.uk
mailto:admin@beechhillschool.co.uk


Refugee Week 
 

Last week, we celebrated Refugee week across school.  
 
We had a special visitor from the St Augustine’s Centre who shared some lived experiences 

about what it is like for a refugee having to leave their home and come to a new country and 
school. Following the theme, of completing simple acts of kindness, we all created our own 

‘Simple Acts of Kindness’ poster in the style of Moomin Characters.  
 
Finally, on Friday, lots of family members came in to school to join us for our coffee    

morning with the theme ‘Community as a Superpower’.  
 

It was a wonderful week - thank you to everyone involved! 
 
 

 
 

 

Sports Day 

Over the past couple weeks, we have held Sports Days for years 1-4 
which have been a great success.  

The children competed in their houses (Wainhouse, Shibden, Piece Hall 

and Bankfield) in a range of events which tested their co-ordination, agility, dribbling, run-
ning and throwing skills. It was great to see all children supporting each other and they dis-

played our Beech Hill values of determination and perseverance. Each year group displayed 
the right attitude and showed fantastic sportsmanship and team work. We want to say a 
huge thank you to all our families who came and supported their children.  

We would also like to say a big thank you to Zahid and Amina’s Mum for providing ice lollies 

during the heatwave. 

It was wonderfully attended and the children loved having you there cheering them on. 

Rearranged Sports Days: Year 5 - 2pm Tues 1st July; Year 6 - 9am Wed 16th July 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 



OPAL Golden Welly Awards 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Last week’s Golden Welly winners were: 

Upper School 
 

Awwal - For helping to get equipment 
out 
 

Mridini - For helping to tidy up the 
dolls  

Lower School 
 

Zidaan - For reminding people about 
'kind hands' when playing 

 
Asma - For helping others in the    

playground  

Attendance 
(16.06.2025 to 

20.06.2025) 

 

Once again, attendance 
last week was higher 
than the national      

average and above our 
school expectation.  

 
This is great to see as 
good attendance really 

helps to support the 
children with their   

learning. 

 

 

 

TTRS Winners 
 

Year 1 - Mhd Jameel (Northern Ireland) 

Year 2 - Aairah-Noor (Switzerland) 
Year 3 - Zayan (Morocco) 

Year 4 - Mridini (South Africa) 

Year 5 - Aahil (Denmark) 
Year 6 - Zachariah (Tanzania) 

 
Class with the fastest average speed per 

question 

Switzerland (1.6 secs) 

 

“Kind words can 

be short and 

easy to speak, 

but their     

echoes are truly    

endless.” 

 
 



Nursery Nature 
 

In nursery, the children have been 
growing their own beans.  
 

We are in total amazement at how big 
the beans have grown!  

 
Well done to all the children! 
 

 
 

 

We Belong - verd de gris project 
 
The podcast is now live as part of the Journey of Change programme with verd de gris – it 

is incredible to hear how articulately the Y6 girls can talk about the journey they have been 
on over the last year with Sharon and the One Voice collective:  
 

Episode 4: Empowering Young Voices 
 

There was an opportunity for a get together at Whitestone Arts Retreat when the girls 
could reflect on this journey with the women for a final time.  It was a very emotional day. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
For more information about verd de gris and what they do, you can visit their website by 

clicking the below link: 
 

https://www.verddegris.org/ 

https://open.spotify.com/episode/7MTRplRUcDwaW8vmNNEHc4?si=3aa7615257954ca3&nd=1&dlsi=8f5a701951b84c00
https://www.verddegris.org/


Less Screen Time, More Play Time - 50 Things to Do Before 
You're Five! 
Less Screen Time, More Play Time 
In today’s digital world, screens are everywhere. Too much screen time is having a          

detrimental effect on young children’s development. There is a campaign that is raising 
awareness of the screen time crisis and its impact on child development. They are       
encouraging parents of young children to put down both theirs and their children’s screens 

and play more!  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
The ‘Less Screen Time, More Play Time’ focuses on reducing screen time for children    

under five by encouraging parents to engage in play. 50 Things to Do Before You’re Five is 
an ideal tool designed to promote practical suggestions for screen-free playful activities 
such as, puddle jumping, blowing bubbles and sharing stories. These low or no cost ideas are 

perfect for families to enjoy together at home or in their local community! 
 

Join the movement #LessScreenTimeMorePlayTime 
 
https://calderdale.50thingstodo.org/app/os#!/welcome 

Secondary School Admissions 

September 2026 
 

If your child was born between 1st September 2014 and 
31st August 2015, then they will be due to start          

secondary school in September 2026. 
 
You can apply online from 23rd June 2025 to 31st 

October 2025. 
 

To apply and for more information about the admissions 
process, please follow the link below: 
 

Apply Online 

 
If you would like your child to be considered for a place at one, or both, of the Calderdale 

grammar schools, you will also need to complete a registration form by 27th June 2025. 
This is available on the website of the two grammar schools. 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.50thingstodo.org%2Fless-screen-time-more-play-time&data=05%7C02%7Clmead%40beechhillschool.co.uk%7C312674277b0a43d3c2ba08ddae35cd7d%7Cd3c8df5ed3d94dcc95c1db12a110a13b%7C0%7C0%7C6388582682995
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcalderdale.50thingstodo.org%2Fapp%2Fos%23!%2Fwelcome&data=05%7C02%7Clmead%40beechhillschool.co.uk%7C312674277b0a43d3c2ba08ddae35cd7d%7Cd3c8df5ed3d94dcc95c1db12a110a13b%7C0%7C0%7C638858268299591
https://new.calderdale.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/admissions


National Online Safety - Weekly Information 



Dinner Menu from Monday 30th June 

If you require an allergy list please email kitchen@beechhillschool.co.uk 

 
 


